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Prepared Remarks 
 
Welcome 
 
Good afternoon.  
 
We’re here today for a Virtual Town Hall regarding an officer-
involved shooting that occurred on Saturday, March 8, 2025, on 
the 1200 block of 41st Avenue. 
 
Before proceeding, I’d like to announce to our viewing and 
listening audience that this Town Hall is being translated into 
Spanish, Cantonese, and American Sign Language (ASL) for 
members of our community who speak those languages.  
 
Without suggesting a premature judgment on the 
appropriateness of the force used in this incident, today’s 
presentation will include details from an officer-involved 
shooting incident that resulted in an injury to Dmitri 
Hochstatter. 
 
In the San Francisco Police Department, we recognize that our 
sworn duty as law enforcement officers imposes no more 
solemn obligation on us than to honor and respect the sanctity 
of human life. We also know that, as police officers, we are 
sometimes required to use force — including deadly force, at 
times — in the performance of our duties.  



 
We recognize, too, that officer-involved shootings can have 
traumatic effects on members of our communities — especially 
for individuals, their families and loved ones, who have suffered 
traumas of their own in encounters with the criminal justice 
system, wherever it may be. 
  
To any of our viewers experiencing trauma from this incident — 
or from the information or images that we will present during 
this Town Hall — please know that help is available to you. You 
may contact the San Francisco Department of Public Health’s 
crisis line at (415) 970-3800 for trauma services. 
 
In the following presentation we will release facts known to us, 
at this time, about this incident.  
 
We will try to do so in a manner that is impartial and neutral.  
 
We will play multiple videos from the incident, including police 
Body Worn Camera and drone video. 
 
We will answer questions from members of the public as well 
as members of the news media -- understanding that this 
incident remains an ongoing investigation; and 
 
We will listen to public feedback  
 



We will allocate one hour for public comments and questions. 
 
I want to emphasize that this incident is subject to multiple 
independent and ongoing investigations, which include the 
SFPD’s investigative Services Detail, the SFPD’s Internal Affairs 
Division, the Department of Police Accountability, and the 
district attorney’s Independent Investigations Bureau. 
 
You can find more information on our website at 
sanfranciscopolice.org about the parallel investigations that 
occur following an officer involved shooting.  
 
I want to emphasize that this presentation is part of SFPD’s 
commitment to transparency. You can find more information 
about our pledge to transparency and accountability on our 
website.  
 
Thank you very much for joining us today.  Acting Commander 
Mark Im will now present the facts of this case as we know 
them.  


